
EMBASSY OF VIET NAM IN AUSTRIA 

 

8. VISA FOR THE ISLAND PHU QUOC 

 

General Information: 

- Foreign travellers are allowed to enter Phu Quoc Island visa-free for up to 

30 days if they take a direct flight (or cruise) from abroad to Phu Quoc, or 

if they arrive from abroad and take an immediate connecting flight to Phu 

Quoc at an international airport in Vietnam. 

- If the traveller must take a domestic flight (e.g., from Hanoi to Ho Chi 

Minh City) in order to catch the connecting flight to Phu Quoc, a visa is 

required. 

- If the trip also includes a stay on the Vietnamese mainland, the visa 

requirement applies for the entire duration of the trip. 

 

Contact:  

• Opening hours: Every Monday and Wednesday from 9:00 am to 

12:00 pm 

- The embassy will be closed on the public holidays of Austria and 

Vietnam. Short-term changes to the opening hours are reserved. 

Applicants are advised to inquire about the updated opening hours before 

visiting the Embassy.  

- During the opening hours of the Consular Department, telephone inquiries 

will not be answered. 

 

• Address:  

Botschaft Viet Nam 

Felix-Mottl- Str. 20 

1190 Wien, Österreich 

  

• Telefon: 

- The Embassy answers consular-related questions by phone on Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays and Thursdays from 14:00 to 17:00. 

 + For English, German and Vietnamese: +43 – 1 – 3680 755 10 

 

• E-Mail: consular@vietnamembassy.at 

http://vietnamembassy.at/sites/default/files/danh_sach_nhung_ngay_nghi_le_cua_viet_nam_va_ao_nam_2025.pdf
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